
Screening for Sexual Assault among Native American and Alaskan Native Women 

in Los Angeles County 

According to the U.S. Department of Justice (USDOJ), one in six women in the U.S. has experienced some form of sexual assault.  Among Native American and Native Alaskan women, 1 in 3 have experienced a rape or sexual assault. 
Impact on Health

Sexual violence can impact health in many ways through physical and psychological symptoms such as chronic pain, stomach problems, sexually transmitted infections including HIV/AIDS, unplanned pregnancies, post traumatic stress disorder, depression and anxiety.  In addition, social and health-related behaviors can be affected through isolation, strained relationships with family and friends, substance abuse, disordered eating, risky sexual behaviors, suicide and suicide attempts.

USDOJ defines sexual assault as any sexual contact or behavior occurring without the recipient’s explicit consent.  This includes, but not limited to, forced sexual intercourse, sodomy, child molestation, incest, fondling and attempted rape.  
The 2007 Amnesty International report, Maze of Injustice – The Failure to Protect Indigenous Women from Sexual Violence in the USA, highlights the alarming disparity in which Native American and Native Alaskan women in the U.S. are 2.5 times more likely to experience a sexual assault compared to all women in this country. 

Potential for Intervention

While Los Angeles County does not include Indian reservation lands, we are home to the largest Native Urban population in the country.  Our Native population and proximity to tribal lands provide ample interaction with issues related to the health and safety of Native American and Alaskan Natives residents.  Given the high victimization rates, it is highly likely we are encountering Native American and Alaskan Native women in our healthcare, mental health and victim support services throughout the County.  
This provides both a unique and crucial point for the delivery of intervention, support and prevention services related to sexual assault.  In addition, it is important to acknowledge and understand that inadequate prosecution and failure to respond to American Indian and Native Alaskan women on tribal lands who have experienced sexual assault is a contributing factor that leaves them vulnerable to sexual assaults in disproportionately high numbers.   

The nature of this problem leaves healthcare and mental health providers in Los Angeles County with a critical opportunity to identify Native women who may have been the victim of sexual assault.  Increased routine screenings and investigation among Native female patients, presenting with common chronic health conditions like those described above, may increase delivery of services to this often forgotten population. 
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